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PASTOR'S NOTE 

Dear Friends, 

Our Yosemite National Park ranger told us we were 
standing where, in 1940, Ansel Adams took the 
familiar photograph of a tree growing out of a 
crevice in the granite face of Sentinel Dome. I later 
learned a native of Oneonta, Carleton Wilkins, had 
also stood there, seventy-three years before 
Adams, and 
photographed the 
same wind-shaped 
Jeffrey Pine. In 1977, 
the 400 year old tree 
died as a result of 
severe drought, and 
in 2003, it finally 
severed its tie to the 
earth and fell. 
Surrounded by the 
vast panorama of 
Yosemite's peaks and valleys, our hiking group 
stood behind the now prone trunk for a picture of 
our own.   
  
Hiking the parks of the American West brings a 
sense of awe for me. When we hiked to a lake 
below Cathedral Peak, we followed the John Muir 
trail, and as I looked up at the majestic peak, I 
could "Amen" what the naturalist wrote after his first 
ascent: "This I may say is the first time I have been 
at church in California... In our best times 
everything turns into religion, all the world seems a 
church and the mountains altars." [John Muir, "My 
First Summer in the Sierra"] 
When I stand where others have stood, or walk the 
paths others have taken, I often have a sense of 
reverence and appreciation for both the place 
and those who have preceded me. I once served 
a church where two of my seminary professors had 
been former pastors, and would feel a 
connectional presence as I sat in the same pastor's 
study they used in prior decades. 
  
 
Reminders of the past can instill a commitment to 
ensure future generations will be able to 
experience that which we appreciate. We 
become stewards, entrusted with the care of the 
gifts that have passed on to us.   
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CONTACT US 

www.unitedprestroy.org 

info@unitedprestroy.org 

(518) 272-2771 

CALENDAR 
 
1915 FIFTH AVE. 
TROY, NY 12180 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

Sunday Worship is at 10:00am.  

CHURCH OFFICE SCHEDULE 

Please note that all Church offices are CLOSED on 
Fridays.  
 
The Church Main Office is open Monday - Thursday, 
from 9am-1pm. 

OUR MISSION 

Together, 
We worship God through Christ and explore all 
dimensions of life in the Spirit; 
We demonstrate God's inclusive love as we work for 
peace and justice; 
We serve God in the world as we seek to heal 
wounds and care for God's creation. 
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Reminders of the past can instill a commitment to 
ensure future generations will be able to 
experience that which we appreciate. We 
become stewards, entrusted with the care of the 
gifts that have passed on to us.   
  
In our faith life, we are each stewards of those 
unique gifts God has entrusted us to use in our lives. 
As the Church, we are entrusted to nurture faith 
and live out Jesus' great commission to love God 
and love our neighbor as ourselves. At First United 
Presbyterian in Troy, we are entrusted to care for a 
building completed just before Carleton Wilkins 
took his 1867 photograph, as well as to appreciate 
the footsteps of those who preceded us in ministries 
of justice and care.   
  
God's gift of life itself calls for our faithful response 
to give of our time, talent, and treasure. During the 
Fall of each year, we particularly reflect upon our 
financial responses to God's love. Some, including 
Lynn and I, have committed to the discipline of 
tithing, setting aside a minimum of 10% of our (pre-
tax) income to give to that which we sense a call 
to be stewards, caretakers. Most of our giving is 
made to the church of which we are a part, while 
we also support educational institutions, peace 
ministries, and community groups.   
  
We are stewards of both our past and our future. As 
we seek to honor the work of those who have 
stood where we now stand, we are not called to 
"preserve" the church in the same way we may 
seek to preserve the wonder of John Muir's 
Cathedral Peak. While Sentinel Dome is not the 
same without the old Jeffrey Pine, the wonder of 
the place remains. Let us be prayerful and faithful 
stewards of that with which God has entrusted us, 
ever alert to new paths the Spirit is calling us to 
blaze. 
                                                        
                                                 With Christ's peace,  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR INCLUSIVE MINISTRY 

We invite all people of every background, 
condition, and orientation into the full fellowship, 
ministry, and mission of God's Good News in Jesus 
Christ.  
 
All who join the church are extended the full 
privileges of membership, are challenged to lead 
lives of Christian discipleship, and are eligible to be 
considered for church office. 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

THE SESSION 

The Reverend Rick Otty  
Moderator 
 
2012 

Pat Carlson 
Peg Drew 
Chandlee Gill, 

Karen Harpe 
 
2013 

David Lanoue 
Dan Rogers 
Trudi Wybourn 
Sue Steele 
 
2014 

Courtney Savaria 
Jennifer Nelson 
Florie Parmelee 
Peggy Savchik 

 

THE BOARD OF DEACONS 

2012 
Bob Harrington 
Bonnie Kerr 
Carol Harrington 
Claudia Schwendeman 

 
2013 
Shirley Bowes 
Steven Paul Bowes II 
Dana Parker 
Shirley Street 

2014 
Martha Juenger 
Marsha Mintz-Botsford 
Pat Rudebush 
Kerry Welcome 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS & THEMES 

November 4  
(Children's Sabbath - Communion - Troy Children's 
Chorus)  

Ruth 1:1-18; Psalm 146; Hebrews 9:11-14; Mark 
12:28-34    

Theme:  Nurturing Hope, Modeling 
Inclusiveness Jesus' care for and welcome of 
children are in the first two Gospel texts.  The 
Psalm gives praise to a God who creates, 
executes justice, and opens eyes, leading into 
a Gospel lesson of the greatest 
commandment.  Our challenge is to model 
this for generations to come, as previous 
generations have done for us.   

  
November 11  
Ruth 3:1-5, 4:13-17; Psalm 127; Hebrews 9:24-28; 
Mark 12:38-44   

Theme:  Nurturing Gratitude, Modeling 
Generosity The dedication of Ruth to Naomi 
comes from both Ruth's gratitude for being a 
part of Naomi's family, and models a 
generosity of time and care for her mother in 
law that was not required.  Jesus' story of the 
widow's mite shows a generosity not based on 
a formula or percentage, for she gave 
everything she had. 

  
November 18 
(Thanksgiving Sunday, Stewardship Dedication) 
1 Samuel 1:4-20; 1 Samuel 2:1-10; Hebrews 10:11-14 
(15-18), 19-25; Mark 13:1-8  

Theme: Nurturing Trust, Modeling Thankfulness 
Thanksgiving Day texts will be used as we 
celebrate and dedicate our 2013 stewardship 
efforts.  We can model thankfulness by 
avoiding both the temptation to speak of our 
scarcity, and the trap of considering our 
"blessings" as God-bestowed favors.    

    
November 25   
(Christ the King Sunday) 
2 Samuel 23:1-7; Psalm 132:1-12 (13-18); Revelation 
1:4b-8; John 18:33-37   

Theme: Sovereignty and Free Will The texts are 
all related to kingship/sovereignty, which can 
open the understanding of how we 
understand God's sovereignty over creation, 
and where and how free will fits in.        

CHURCH STAFF 

Rick Otty, 

Interim Pastor  
 
Maury A. Castro, 
Minister of Music 

Leslie Kelly, 
Faith Education Director 

Carlie D'Annunzio, 
Financial Analyst 

Nada Rifai, 
Office & Media Manager 

Shirley Hinkamp, 
Copy Editor 
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UPCOMING SUNDAYS 

FAITH EDUCATION FOR CHILDREN  
  
2012/2013 Faith Education Registration Forms are available in Fellowship Hall. Parents, please 
complete this form to enroll your children in the Faith Education program and return to Leslie 
Kelly. 
  
November 4: Children's Sabbath (during worship)      
    
November 1: Classes for children after children's message (upstairs in Wheeler Room and Godly 
Play Room - former Christian Ed office.) 
   
November 18: Classes for children after children's message (upstairs in Wheeler Room and 
Godly Play Room - former Christian Ed office.) 
  
November 25: Inter-generational time to make Christmas crafts after worship in Fellowship Hall. 
                                                                                                                                                                        
 
ADULT EDUCATION 
11:30 in the Rose Room 
  
November 4: Continued discussion around the Children's Sabbath, advocacy for children 
  
November 11: Focus on Veteran's Day 
  
November 18: No Adult Ed Class 
  
November 25: Inter-generational time to make Christmas crafts after worship in Fellowship Hall. 

CHURCH NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

WHERE'S THE CHURCH CALENDAR? 
Don't worry, we didn't forget to include the church calendar in this new electronic format! If 
you scroll up and browse the right side-bar, you will see a section labeled "Contact Us." 
Immediately under the church's contact information, you will see "Calendar"-click on this blue 
link and it will take you directly to the church's online calendar. This link is included in every 
electronic newsletter so the calendar is only ever one-click away!

 

STEWARDSHIP: OUR RESPONSE TO GOD'S LOVE   
Please participate in the annual Stewardship Campaign which is your opportunity to recommit 
to our faith through the First United community.  Pledge cards will be distributed with the 
stewardship mailing, and are also available at church, and using the link in this 
electronic newsletter for your convenience:   Click here to download a pledge card 
  
Weekly Envelopes: Please indicate on the pledge card whether you and your family would like 
adult and/or children's weekly envelopes so the order can be placed in time for a Christmas 
distribution.  Remember that a financial pledge is what you are inspired to contribute, 
understanding if circumstances change in your life the amount can be adjusted.  
  
Join us for the Stewardship Thanksgiving Pot Luck on Sunday, November 18th following the 
service.   
Joan Rogers | (518) 225-6556 | rogersjoan@yahoo.com 

BREAD FOR THE WORLD: OFFERING OF LETTERS  
On Sunday, November 4th, as part of our Children's Sabbath 
Sunday, everyone will have an opportunity to write a letter to 
our Congressperson. Sample letters, pens and paper will be 
provided. Brief videos by Marian Wright Edelman of the 
Children's Defense Fund, and from Bread for the World will be 
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BREAD FOR THE WORLD: OFFERING OF LETTERS  
On Sunday, November 4th, as part of our Children's Sabbath 
Sunday, everyone will have an opportunity to write a letter to 
our Congressperson. Sample letters, pens and paper will be 
provided. Brief videos by Marian Wright Edelman of the 
Children's Defense Fund, and from Bread for the World will be 
shown during the Faith Education time, followed by the letter 
writing. For those unable to stay for the Faith Education time, 
materials will be available in the Rose Room so all 
can participate in this effort. 
 
The 2012 Offering of Letters Campaign will urge Congress to form a circle of protection around 
programs that help poor and hungry people. We need to advocate for policies that help end 
hunger in the U.S. and around the world; issues such as domestic nutrition assistance, foreign 
assistance, tax credits for low income families, etc. 
  
Please make an effort to contribute a letter if you are able. A group of letters sends a powerful 
message to our political leaders.  See www.bread.org for more information about the 
organization, and other ways to contribute. 
AI, Expanding Our Mission Spirit 

 

RE-ENERGIZE MISSION ANNOUNCES BROWN BAG #3: CHRISTMAS DINNER! 
Boxes and bags for Christmas Dinner will be available beginning October 28, 2012. 
These containers are to be filled with food for families using the TLP at Oakwood Community 
Center. In addition to our collecting items, these boxes provide potatoes, onions, meat, and 
our recipe for green bean casserole! 

Suggested food item list: 

• Cans of mushroom soup  
• Cans of green beans  
• Cans of corn  
• Cans of yams  
• Cans of fried onion rings  
• Packages of seasonal napkins  
• Personal note or card if you wish  

Additional suggestions:   

• Applesauce  
• Fruit cocktail  
• Fruit flavored jello  
• Candy canes or wrapped candy  
• Hot chocolate mix and marshmallows  
• Money (check to defray the cost of meat will also 

be appreciated)  

*NOTE: This list was updated October 29th. 
 
All collected items must be at First United by Wednesday, November 28th. 
For more information, please contact Pat Carlson (874-1809), Lois Jensen (274-3578), Margaret 
Stoner (273-2735) or Rachel Dotson.  
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CARPETING, PLOWING, AND THE CHURCH WORK DAY 
If you have seen carpet samples around the church in the last month or so, you would be right 
to conclude that the Session has given the Facilities Committee the "go ahead" to seek 
proposals for replacing the two-decades-old carpeting in the Fellowship Hall, Rose Room, and 
office area hallway.  
 
While everyone would like to have had the work completed by now, members of the 
committee are finding it takes time to decide the type of carpet that will best fit our needs, as 
well as choose the color/s, and to ensure all the proposals are comparable; thus, it is 
anticipated it will be early 2013 when the carpet will be installed. There may be limited 
"budgeted" monies available to cover a portion of the cost, but donations by members will be 
most appreciated for this "once in twenty years" project. 
 
As we have had for the past several years, a contract for snow plowing, including parking lot 
and all sidewalks has been executed for the Winter of 2012-2013.   
 
Finally, many thanks to all who participated in the October 27th Work Day at the church. Many 
projects were completed to repair, maintain, clean, paint, and make safer our church home.  
Special thanks to Dan Rogers who coordinated the identified tasks and purchased the 
needed materials ahead of time. 

 
 

TIME TO BE THANKFUL AND THINK OF OTHERS  
Each Fall your Board of Deacons organizes a plan to 
provide Thanksgiving Baskets of Food for needy families in 
our community. This is a program that our congregation 
has supported for many years.   
  
From our local agencies, we solicit names of families who 
would need assistance in groceries for their Thanksgiving 
Dinner. Our funds to provide the food for them to prepare 
their family dinner comes from your generous donations.    
  
We are blessed to have Pat Rudebush, who has for many 
years now, taken the list which includes how many adults 
and children, to purchase the amount of ingredients of 

turkey, stuffing, potatoes, veggies, rolls, and pies per each family. The ingredients are delivered 
to these families by one of our local agencies so these families can truly celebrate a day of 
THANKSGIVING. 
  
We hope you might be supportive of the Deacons Thanksgiving Dinner Project with $5 or $10 in 
the Deacons Envelope located in the pew rack. It will be a wonderful Thanksgiving Dinner with 
your family knowing you have helped other families celebrate that meaningful day.   
Shirley Bowes, Board of Deacons   
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CHRISTMAS FLOWERS  
If you would like to order a poinsettia in remembrance of a loved one or in 
celebration of a special person or occasion, and help us decorate the church, 
you can download the form here. Contact the front desk at 272-2771 if you 
would like a form mailed to you.   
  
Remember to make your check payable to FUPC and note "Seasonal Flowers." 

  
ORDERS must be received by Wednesday, November 21 to be included. 
  
Questions? Call the church office, 272-2771. 
 

 
  
WISH LIST 
First United is in need of a few things to boost our faith education program. The Faith Education 
department is currently in need of the following items: 

• CD Player  
• Digital Camera 

If you have any spares laying around the house and would like to donate them to First United, 
please contact Leslie Kelly, our Director of Faith Education, directly at (518) 272-2771 ext. 18 or 
you can email Leslie at leslie@unitedprestroy.org.    
     

 
  
FIRST UNITED IS MAKING NEW FRIENDS!  
Please say "hello" to anyone you see on Sunday morning with a red and white 
popcorn box. The boxes contain information about FUPC, and of course, 
popcorn! It's just a small token to thank new visitors for "popping" in. 
Membercare & Outreach Committee      
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MUSIC MINISTRY 

Duruflé Requiem 
Friday, November 2, 7pm | St. George's Episcopal Church   
Sunday, November 11, 3pm | First United Presbyterian Church  
Don't miss this joint venture between the Choir of St. George's 
Episcopal Church (30 N. Ferry St.) in Schenectady and the Chancel 
Choir of First United. The concert will feature Maurice Durufle's 
magnificent Requiem. Paula McNulty, mezzo-soprano; Christopher 
Trombley, baritone; Andrew Krystopolski, organ; Maury Castro, 
conductor. The concerts will be held on Friday, November 2, at 7 
pm in Schenectady (as a part of an All Souls Day Mass), and on 
Sunday, November 11, at 3 pm at First United. 
   
Christmas Eve Children's Choir  

All children are invited to sing for the 7pm Christmas Eve service at First United. They will sing a 
simple song called "Little Hands." If you know of a child who would like to sing, please contact 
Maury Castro at 272.2771 ext. 14 and he can get a practice cd to you. Rehearsals will be held 
Dec. 11:  5-5:20 pm; Dec. 16:  after church, 11-11:20 am; Dec. 23:  after church,  11-11:20 am.   
  
Dedicate an Anthem  
Congregants are invited to donate $25 toward the purchase of new choral music, and the 
church will match that $25 in order to purchase a new anthem (each anthem in our library 
costs about $50). The donor may dedicate the anthem to the person(s) or event of their 
choice, and when that anthem is sung in church, this will be recognized. To participate in this 
ongoing program, please contact Maury A. Castro. 
  

FAITH EDUCATION 

The Amazing Moringa Tree!   
This fall in faith education the children have been learning about God's amazing gift of the 
Moringa Tree.  We have been using a curriculum presented by Presbyterian Disaster Assistance 
and the Presbyterian Hunger Program. Each week the children have seen the many gifts and 
benefits of this tree to people in poor and malnourished countries. From viewing the dvd we 
have "met" a PCUSA missionary who works in Haiti named Mark Hare. Mark is involved in the 
Moringa production project. 
  
Through scripture, the children are learning the importance of being partners with missionaries 
like Mark by encouraging, supporting, and praying for them. We emailed Mark to thank him for 
his good work and to offer him encouragement. We ask everyone to join us in praying for Mark 
and his family and the people that they serve.   
  
Christmas Pageant 2012   
All children are invited to participate in the worship service on Sunday, Dec. 23. This year the 
children will interpret the birth of Jesus using a somewhat artistic approach. We will form live 
silhouette tableaus in connection with scripture, behind a back-lit screen. Rehearsals will take 
place on Sunday, Dec. 9 for half an hour during class time, Tuesday, Dec. 11 @ 5:30 pm (after 
the children's choir rehearsal), Dec. 16 after worship @ 11:30 in the sanctuary and Sat., Dec. 22 
@ 9am in the sanctuary. We plan to have pizza for the Dec. 11 rehearsal. We will also need 
adults to assist with rehearsals and the production. 
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SESSION NOTES 

 
Highlights of Actions at Stated Session Meeting, Monday, October 22, 2012 

• The major portion of the Session meeting was a triennial visit with representatives of 
Albany Presbytery.  These visits are a way that the session of a particular church and the 
presbytery keep in touch with each other.  The Rev. Stark Jones, and Ruling Elder Terry 
Diggory were present to learn about our mission and ministry and to share ways that the 
presbytery can provide resources for congregations. 

• The Session heard reports from the Re-energize Mission Appreciative Inquiry Group 
about Christmas baskets, the Personnel Committee reported on annual reviews, and 
appointed Peggy Smith Savchik and Sue Steele as commissioners to the Nov. 17  
Presbytery meeting at Delmar. 

• The next meetings will be on November 26th and December 17th. 

PASTOR NOMINATING COMMITTEE UPDATE 

  

The Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) is pleased to report that our church information form 
(CIF) has been posted online at the Church Leadership Connection.  A link has been added to 
the First United website for easy access. Click here to view the CIF.     
  
You may also access it by going to https://clc.pcusa.org/ . Then click on "Opportunity Search"; 
then "search opportunities in a particular congregation"; then type in "10028"; then "enter" and 
then click on CIF ID "10028.AEO." 
  
Please read it and share!  
  
Don Drew, Ben Hallett, Martha Juenger, Pauline Kamen Miller, Judy Moyer, Florie Parmelee, and 
Sue Steele  

IN THE LIFE OF THE CONGREGATION 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

 

 
                        Fred Miller (2nd)   

Chiara Castro (2nd)   
Helene Shea (8th)  
James Eadie (6th)   
 Victor Zewou(17th)  
Peggy Drew (19th)   
Gabrielle Castro (21st)  
Claudia Schwendeman (24th)  

                       Johanna Eadie (25th) 
Hannah Street (25th) 
Corrine Curtis (30th)  

 
 

 
 

 

 

IN MEMORY OF:  
 

MARTHA JENKINS  
1920 - 2012 
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IN MEMORY OF:  
 

MARTHA JENKINS  
1920 - 2012 
 Age: 92     

Obituary can be read here  
  

NELSON (RED) BLISS 
1916 - 2012 

Age: 96 
Obituary can be read here 

 
 
 

LOCAL EVENTS  

 
TAUM Festival of 
Music & 
Chocolate  
November 4th, 3-

5pm 
First United Presbyterian Church, 1915 Fifth Ave., Troy 
A benefit for the Furniture Program of Troy Area United 
Ministries. A variety of congregations will showcase 
their musical and confectionery talents. Tickets for all of 
the chocolate (and non-chocolate) desserts you care 
to sample will be $10 for adults, and $5 for performing 
musicians. A free-will offering will be received during 
the concert. Reservations encouraged. Please RSVP to 274-5920 ext. 201.  
 
 
SHOP LOCAL!  
October 26th - December 22nd 
The Shop | Inside The Arts Center | 256 River St., Troy 
Avoid the mall, find unique hand-crafted gifts and shop locally -- at The Arts Center!  Don't miss 
the wide variety of beautiful artisian gifts, all at a great price for everyone on your holiday 
shopping list. The items sold in the shop are all from local and regional artists. The pieces are 
sold on consignment, so the majority of the money goes right back to local artists. The Shop has 
all kinds of items: jewelry, housewares, accessories, toys, clothing, décor, and more! 
 
 
RUSSELLSAGE/DANCE! 

November 16th & 17th, 8pm 
Russell Sage College James L. Meader Little Theater, Troy Campus 
Ellen Sinopoli Dance Company (ESDC)  brings its vibrant selection of modern dance to 
RUSSELLSAGE/DANCE! ESDC offers a striking collection of dance works as guest artists in 
RUSSELLSAGE/DANCE!, an annual faculty and student concert. Repertory works performed will 
span the spectrum of classic favorites to recently premiered works. For additional information, 
please call 518-244-2248 or visit www.sage.edu/capa/tis 

  
     
65th Annual Troy Turkey Trot    
Thursday, November 22nd, 7:45am - 
1pm 
Troy's premier road race and one of 
the oldest in the Capital Region. 
From its humble beginnings in 1916 with only six runners entered, 
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65th Annual Troy Turkey Trot    
Thursday, November 22nd, 7:45am - 
1pm 
Troy's premier road race and one of 
the oldest in the Capital Region. 
From its humble beginnings in 1916 with only six runners entered, 
the Troy Turkey Trot has grown into one of the largest road races 

in upstate New York. It features a children's 1 mile run, a 5K and a 10K run. For more information, 
please visit www.troyturkeytrot.com 
 
 

56th Annual Holiday Greens Show: Christmas Melodies  
November 29 - December 2 
Rennselaer County Historical Society, 57 Second Street in Troy 
The Rensselaer County Historical Society (RCHS) and the Van 
Rensselaer Garden Club will present the 56th Annual Greens Show. 
This year's theme is Christmas Melodies. The Annual Holiday Greens 
Show, is a Troy holiday tradition that transforms 12 rooms of the 1827 
Federal-style Hart-Cluett House into a unique showcase. Members of 
the Van Rensselaer Garden Club incorporate fresh trees, greens and 
flowers to create beautiful history-inspired displays. This year's 
inspiration draws from beloved holiday songs. FREE COMMUNITY 
NIGHT on Thursday, November 29, 5-8pm Families get free admission 
to the show. Children can make winter crafts. CANDLELIGHT TOURS 
on Friday, November 30, 5:30 - 8pm View the Hart-Cluett House and 
decorations through the allure of candlelight. The guided tour is $10 
per person. Limited slots available for timed tours. TROY TREASURES 
LUNCHEON on Thursday, November 29 and Friday, November 3; 
11:30am or 1:00pm Enjoy lunch at the Illium Café located on 
Monument Square and then tour the decorated Hart-Cluett House. 
Reservations required by November 21, 2012. Cost is $30 per person, 

$27 RCHS members. For many families, the Annual Holiday Greens Show is the start to their 
holiday season. The Greens Show is one of the signature events during the Victorian Stroll which 
takes place on Sunday, December 2. COST: $7 adults, $5 seniors, $3 children over 4, FREE for 
children under 4. For additional information, please call 518-272-7232 x13. 

 
Troy Night Out  
Friday, November 30th, 5PM - 9PM 
Enjoy an evening of art and culture in Downtown Troy, NY on the last Friday of every month, 
officially known as Troy Night Out. The streets are busier than usual for this event as the evening 
draws over 1,000 locals and visitors alike to get a true taste of the arts and take advantage of 
everything Troy, NY has to offer! Troy Night Out runs from 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm on the last Friday 
of every month. Between these hours, guests can enjoy over 30 art events, 15 music venues, 
and 20+ fine restaurants in addition to superb shopping at unique boutiques of all varieties. But 
the fun doesn't stop at 9:00 pm! Many downtown eateries and bars offer a place for people to 
gather and continue to enjoy the night.  For more information, visit troynightout.org 
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Victorian Stroll, 30th Anniversary Celebration  
Sunday, December 2, 11am - 5pm 
Enjoy a day of fun, food, shopping and activities for all ages 
in the streets of our historic Downtown, transformed into a 
magical winter wonderland. The Stroll is the largest free 
outdoor holiday festival in the Northeast and is presented by 
the Rensselaer County Regional Chamber of Commerce. For 
more information, visit  www.victorianstroll.com 
  

 

FOR PASTORAL EMERGENCIES, CONTACT: 

Rick Otty, Interim Pastor 
(518) 479-0934  

Rick@unitedprestroy.org 
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